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[image: image1.wmf] Happy New Year to all our members and thank you very much for all our cards and goodies which were much appreciated – they will keep us going for a while!

Our end of season fundraising raised over £300 – well done to Hayley for all her efforts.  

We had a great evening to celebrate the beginning of our 30th Year and also to say thanks to Molly and Johnny for all their years of service – many thanks to all those who provided food.  We are going to miss Molly and although there are two ponies in the pipeline for the time being riders will need to be understanding of the fact that this decision was made for Molly.  We will be unable to accept any new rider over 13 stone/6 foot for the time being and there may be occasions when we are unable to cater for some riders who have in the past ridden Molly.

Last term several of the Directors and Coaches attended a safeguarding day and it is strongly advised that no Helper, Director or Coach has riders as “friends” on Facebook.  This is to protect both parties so please help us to enforce National guidelines.

The Electric check and repair is nearly completed and I am halfway through the application to be a registered Equestrian Centre.

Health & Safety – Some of you will know a rider had a fall just before Christmas.  The fall was due to riders leaving the school and making sudden and excessive noise.  We will be putting new procedures in place because of this.  Will you please be courteous and sensible when entering and leaving the school.

At this time of year local organisations are looking for charities to support, please push our name whenever you can.  You could offer a visit to the Brook or I’m willing to go and have a chat.  Please do your bit to raise some funds for us as this could be an expensive year.

Sam’s event “Onesie Week” is 19th to 23rd January.  £1 to wear your Onesie, £2 if you don’t!

Paul Bygrave is running the marathon for us in April, he really needs some business support so please let us know if you know a company who would be willing to help.

Topic Board this month is “Autism” if you have any information to add to the display.

We are in need of more volunteers.  Horsey people are very useful but NOT essential.  I am looking for someone to help with the tack cleaning – no experience needed.

During February Half Term we (the Douglas family) are going away so I am in need of House Sitters!!  Horse and dog sitters - anyone willing to help please let me know, several people are needed!

Not everyone will have had a good Christmas time so we are all thinking of those who have been poorly, lost relatives or just had a bad time.

Peggy
